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November 1, 2024


Dear North Atlanta High School Families,

             

I am writing to inform you that, pending the approval of the Atlanta Public Schools (APS) 
Board, I will be named a Cluster Superintendent for APS. It has been an incredible honor 
to serve the North Atlanta Cluster, and my experiences at North Atlanta High School over 
the past twelve years have been deeply rewarding.


I am truly grateful for the opportunity to work alongside such a dedicated and supportive 
community. The growth of our student population, increased class offerings and student 
academic achievement continue to be a source of pride for the community.  


I am also pleased to announce that Dr. Angela Mitchell, who has been an assistant 
principal at North Atlanta High School for twelve years, will serve as interim principal 
until the end of the school year. Dr. Mitchell will transition into her new role next week. I 
am confident that she will continue to ensure our students and staff remain safe and 
focused, and that our students are well-prepared for life after school.


As I step into this new role, I look forward to continuing to serve Atlanta Public Schools 
and supporting the success of students across the district. Thank you for your continued 
support and for making North Atlanta such a special place.


Sincerely,


Curtis Douglass

Principal



